


Strawberries!

June is typically a busy month, not only in terms of run volume but in terms of our community events as well.  We have several events scheduled this month including a couple of  “Safety Day”’s for area businesses as well as our own Strawberry Festival, the year’s biggest P.R. Event!

Apparatus Issues
As of this printing, both engines have had the 5th seats reinstalled.  Both should be fully functional with airpacks and seatbelts.

According to the folks at Hoosier Fire Equipment, our Aerial is moving along “on schedule” for an end-of-the-year delivery!  Merry Christmas to us!

Remember to put your apparatus checks into Firehouse.  If there is something that needs to be repaired or attended to and can’t be handled by your shift, then be sure to record it in Firehouse under a Staff Activity ( RA – Request for Apparatus Maintenance ).

Station Issues

The foundation problem at Station 52 has been confirmed and several solutions have been brought forth to rectify the issue.  The most likely solution is to bury a series of piers under the foundation to stabilize it.  This work will take place sometime in the near future.

No new news on the sewer tie-in at Station 51.  We are still working with the neighbor to get this done.

Jeff Smith has been given the go ahead to complete the remaining items on the Station 52 remodel project.  This includes mainly the installation of base molding as well as paint touch-up.

Training Issues

Thanks to all those who came in off duty for the Mock Disaster Drill at North Grove Elementary last month.  The drill went fairly well and addressed some weak areas in our system.  These areas are being addressed and corrected should such a real event occur.

The next Audit and Review will be on June 10th  at 16:00hrs and again at 19:30hrs.

Congratulations to then-Cadet Sara Harris for finishing first place in the E.V.O.C. course taught over the past few weekends.  In fact, she was the only student to finish with a perfect score!

The department is currently working with the Johnson County Sheriff’s Department on establishing a paramedic-based tactical rescue team to function side-by-side with the S.W.A.T. team.  This issue is in it’s very infantile stage and many things are being looked at before actually working on the logistics of such a team.  Wayne Fletcher is heading up this group and will notify paramedics as information becomes available.

With the arrival of the nearly all of our water rescue equipment, training should begin to get under way around mid June.

General Operations

Back in April a survey was conducted requesting input on the current and future schedule format.  The survey asked input on longer shifts and hour changes to name a few.  Out of the 60 surveys taken, 19 were returned.   Out of the 19 returned, 11 of them stated they favored the longer shifts and liked the changes in the hours.  After much discussion at both Senior Staff and Regular Staff meetings, it was found, based all factors involved, that the new shift  schedule would be in the best interest of the department.  Obviously it would take some concessions on some individuals, but overall, with the overtime issues and coverage problems at hand, the new format should improve things considerably.  Thanks to those who took the time to answer and return your surveys, it was much appreciated and helpful.  The new format will be started with the July schedule.  There is a memo detailing the specifics of the plan at each station in case you missed it.

Speaking of scheduling, remember that no employee is permitted to schedule more than 40 hours per week during any work period of Sunday thru Saturday.   With the budget as tight as it is, we must cut our growing overtime expense.  There obviously will be emergency exceptions from time to time, but this will serve as the general rule.

The new turnout gear is in and if you haven’t already received yours, be sure to contact Captain Slauter or Lieutenant Arkins.

Paramedics working at Station 51:  The narcotics have been pulled off the Engine and Rescue and are now in possession of the Battalion Chief.  If you are working at Station 51, see the Battalion Chief for your set.  This allows us better  overall accountability.

Lieutenant Alexander is working with Dr. Fried on establishing a committee to update and revise our current protocols, both ALS and BLS.  If you would be interested in this committee, see Lieutenant Alexander for meeting dates and times.

Todd Budd is no longer with our agency.  He resigned last month to spend more time with his family.  We thank Todd for his many years of service at our department. Good Luck!

Lara Stratton has been granted a lateral move from the Auxiliary Division to the Reserve Division.  Congratulations Lara!

Brad Kiefer, Gary Borden, and Mike Combs have all fulfilled the requirements necessary to become a compensated employee and subsequently have all been reassigned to the Compensated Division.  Congratulations Brad, Gary, and Mike!

Sara Harris and Angie Kerry are two more of this year’s Cadets that have fulfilled the requirements to become a Reserve Employee.  They both have been reassigned to this division.  Congratulations Sara and Angie!

Kyle Davis is no longer with the Cadet Program.

As of the time of this printing, the Fire Protection District Board was still meeting to discuss the outcome of the career staff hiring.  More on this obviously as it develops.

Remember, the Engine Officer is ultimately responsible for all actions of his crew, including run reporting.  Be sure to read the several memos issued over the past month concerning run reporting.

If you should receive a call for help at one of the stations, be sure to get all the proper information including CALL BACK NUMBER, address, and caller name as a minimum.  If you happen to receive the call on a phone with caller id, be sure to record that number as well.  We have been receiving a tremendous number of false calls into the stations lately and are attempting to track down the individual(s) responsible.

This year’s Strawberry Festival will be on Friday and Saturday June 25th and 26th at Sugar Grove Elementary School.  Friday will be from 4p-10p and Saturday will be from 10a-10p.  There are many events scheduled and sign-up sheets will be posted for those interested in participating.

The Reserve Division hiring process is under way and the field has been narrowed to 7 candidates.  These individuals still need to go through the physical agility testing before the final cut is made.

Did you know……..

· The percentage of American men who say they would marry the same woman if they had it to do all over again is 80%?

· That the percentage of American women who say they’d marry the same man is 50%?  (editor’s note: Ouch!)

Did you Notice?

· The new Dog-N-Suds at Fry and 135 is now OPEN!

Birthdays

6/02  Mike Hoffman

6/09  Kevin Skipper

6/17  Pat Carmean

6/30  Lori Pell
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